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February 11, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. 
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Facebook  
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ON THE COVERτCƛǎƘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ƻŦǘŜƴΧŀ 
beautiful red snapper caught by Bill Guenther.   

Check your Club Web site: 
www.pgifishingclub.org 
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R ight now, as I put my brain to 

ǿƻǊƪ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜΣ LΩƳ 

glancing out my window watching the 

ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǿŀƭƪŜǊǎ Ǝƻ ōȅΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 

ƻǿƴ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǇŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǇŀƴǘǎΚ LΩƳ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ƛƴ 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ слх ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜΦ  CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǳǇ ƴƻǊǘƘΣ 

this is a heat wave but for us down here in Southwest 

CƭƻǊƛŘŀΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛǘ ŎƘƛƭƭȅ ς especially with the wind blow-

ing the way it is.  I was a contracts planner before I re-

tired but I could never have planned for this cold 

weather.  Am I still in Florida? 

So, thinking of how chilly it is outside and dreaming of 

ǿŀǊƳŜǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΣ LΩƭƭ ǎƛǘ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƭƻƴƎ Ǉŀƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƴƎ

-sleeved shirt and pound away at my keyboard. 

One good thing the cooler weather brought us was the 

great fishing for sheepshead ς those deliciously sweet 

tasting white meat fish that in no way smells or tastes 

άŦƛǎƘȅΦέ  5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƻƭŜǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ Ŝŀǎȅ ŀƴŘ 

fun to catch...just check out the photos in our photo 

section of this newsletter.  Some really nice catches, 

there! 

Anticipating the boredom of our Grand Master An-

glers, your Board with the suggestion of our Fishing 

Events Director, Joe Udwari is in the process of devis-

ing further steps to the Ladder of Achievement Con-

test.  While this is still under construction, the basic 

ǘƘŜƻǊȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƴƪ ƻŦ Da! 

and received your club shirt, you can now earn stars.  

!ǎ L ǎŀƛŘΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀƴ ƛŘŜŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎƻ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ 

have all the final details yet but they are coming so 

Da!ǎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΦ 

Speaking of turning in your photos, I understand that 

some of you are forgetting the basic information we 

need in order to accredit your photo to you.   We need 

in the body of your email: your name, phone number, 

date the fish was caught, its species and length.  Please 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀǎǎǳƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǘƛŎŀƭƭȅ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ 

ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΦ  tƭǳǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

emails set up to reflect their names for outgoing mail.  

/ŀƴΩǘ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴŘŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜΥ ƎƳǊмфнмϪ 

(whatever).com (or .net or whatever).  Please be more 

specific so that we can accurately be sure you get 

credit for the fish you caught. 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ LΩŘ 

hate to think that some of you just skim over the arti-

cles and concentrate on the photos.  Do you realize 

ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊƴŜǊΚ  ²ƛǘƘ 

ǘƘŜ ǎƛȊŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ȅƻǳΩŘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛŎƪπ

Ŝǘǎ ŜŀǊƭȅΦ  hƘΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀŘǾƛǎŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 

bring your own folding chairs.  Beach umbrellas would-

ƴΩǘ ƘǳǊǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻǘ 

ǎǳƴ όƻǊ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎƻƭŘ ǎǇŜƭƭǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘƛǎŀǇǇŜŀǊύΦ  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŀŘ {ŀƴŘƛΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜΦ  {ƘŜΩǎ 

also looking for volunteers to help set up, serve and 

ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ŦŀŎŜ ƛǘ ς our parties are great and we 

want to keep them that way so our Social Director will 

need some able hands. 

{ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƛǊǎΧƧǳǎǘ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ 

Wednesday night between the hours of 5:30pm and 

7:30pm, we meet at the Tiki Hut for cocktails behind 

the Four Points hotel.  From there, we usually go out 

ǘƻ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΧǘƘŀǘ ǾŜƴǳŜ ƛǎ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 

gaping at the sunrise from the Hut.  Consider joining us 

and if you do, consider tossing a beach chair in the 

trunk of your car.  very often, there are not enough 

chairs to go around.   

²ŜƭƭΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪ LΩƳ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿ 

except to remind you to please read this entire news-

ƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǎƻǊǊȅΦ 

One final note:  I know many of you knew Joe Tassia.  

We lost Joe on January 15th.  He was a fun man to be 

around, always laughing, always had something to say 

ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎΦ  WƻŜ ƭƛƪŜŘ 

to keep his conversations light and tried to make us all 

smile.  He succeeded in both.  Joe will be missed. 

Dƻ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎΗ IŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊΗ .Ŝ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ 

forget to turn in your photos!! The email address for 

that is: fishphotos@pgifishingclub.org.   

Mike 

From the Helm                           Mike Gilger 

mailto:fishphotos@pgifishingclub.org
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Club Members qualify for a 13 month membership at our  

12 month price ($169) 

Now offering Marine Telephone and GPS Tracking 

4140 Whidden Blvd, Unit A, Port Charlotte 33980 

(941) 625-5454 or VHF-16 
www.SeaTow.com/CharlotteHarbor 

CHARLOTTE HARBOR  

 FUN THINGS SOMEBODY SAID 

It is inaccurate to say that I hate everything. I am strongly in favor of common sense, common honesty, 
and common decency.  This makes me forever ineligible for public office. 

                              H. L. Mencken 
American journalist, essayist, magazine editor, satirist, critic of  

American life and culture, and scholar of American English.  

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜǎ                         Jim Qurollo 

Seawall Blues 
 
My house is located at the end of a 
PGI canal.  Not the very end, but on 

the 45 degree angle part of the end that is only 
around thirty feet of seawall.  Just over a year ago I 
was informed by the city of Punta Gorda that the 
entire end section of seawall needed to be re-
placed. 
 
OK, it was obviously old seawall and I was paying 
my seawall maintenance fee just like everyone liv-
ing on a PGI canal so no problem, right?  Wrong! 
 
LΩƭƭ ƴƻǘ Ǝƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊƛōǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎπ
sociated with this evolution, but here we are over 
one year later with the wall adjacent to mine col-
lapsed and still no seawall replacement.  Many rea-
ǎƻƴǎ ǿƘȅ ƛǘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘΣ ōǳǘ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƭƛƴŜ ƛǎ 

ǘƘŀǘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦǘ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǳǊ 
ƘƻǳǎŜǎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƴŀƭ ƻƴ ŀ ƪƛƴŘ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΩǎ ƭƛŦǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǳǎŜŘΦ 
 
bŜŜŘƭŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΣ ǘƘŀǘ Ǉǳǘǎ ŀ άƪƛƴƪέ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎ ƻǇπ
ǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ŀǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ǇŀŎƪ ǳǇ Ƴȅ 
gear on a whim, haul it down the street to my 
ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΩǎΣ ŎŀǊǊȅ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǘΣ ŜǘŎΦΣ ŜǘŎΦ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ 
when I had a lift in my back yard.  Still hope to do 
some fishing in the next few months, it just will not 
be as convenient or as often as I was hoping...and 
LΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƘŜŀŘ ǎƻƳŜΦ 
 
Some of you have gone through the pain of seawall 
replacement, some will and some may never.  If you 
do, I hope your experience is a good one. 
 
(Unforseen newsletter delays allow a last minute 
update.  This morning, Feb 5th, The crew started on 
my seawall...finally!) 
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I t's hard to believe I survived the first 
month as your Fishing Events Director.  
We had a fantastic turnout at our Janu-

ary meeting for the 2013 Awards presentation, and 
saw pictures of some truly amazing fish.  The prizes 
weren't shabby either.  I guess it's all downhill from 
here for me with respect to workload, not with re-
spect to content or quality I hope. 
       
Our January Fish of the Month (FOM) was sheep-
shead, and for the first time ever, we had both a male 
angler and a female angler division.  We had a total of 
26 FOM entries, which shows a lot of time was spent 
fishing.  Why not?  It's what we do!  I know the 
sheepshead were biting pretty good on shrimp all 
over Charlotte Harbor and the near-shore reefs, and 
some real nice slabs were caught.  Congratulations go 
out to: 
 
Male Anglers 
 
ω Carl Leicher - 1st place tie with a $35 gift certifi-
cate to Laishley Marine for his 21.0" sheepshead. 
ω Pete McGregor - 1st place tie with a $35 gift cer-
tificate to Fishin' Frank's for one of his two 21.0" 
sheepshead. 
ω Duane Hilgendorf - 2nd place tie with a $25 gift 
certificate to Terminal Tackle for his 19.0" sheep-
shead. 
ω  Joe Maillet - 2nd place tie with a $25 gift certifi-
cate to Capt. Ted's Tackle for his 19.0" sheepshead. 

¶ Bob Busler - 3rd place with a $15 gift certificate  
to Rio Villa Bait and Tackle for his 18.5" sheepshead. 
 
Female Anglers 
 
ω  Karen Udwari - 1st place with a donated Fishin' 
Frank's pink 7' rod for a 17.5" sheepshead. 
ω  Darlene Madsen - 2nd place with a $25 gift certifi-
cate to Laishley Marine for her 16" sheepshead. 

¶ Janice Wiscombe - 3rd place with a $15 gift cer-
tificate to Rio Villa Bait & Tackle for her  15" sheep-
shead. 
 
If you did catch a sheepshead in January and didn't 
submit it, you may have missed out on a great prize.  

So make sure that if you do catch a fish of the month 
or any fish for that matter, attach a picture to an 
email identifying your full name, length and type of 
fish, date caught and a note if you used a paid guide, 
and send it to fishphotos@pgifishingclub.org.  It's 
that easy, and it enters your catch into all of the 
Club's programs and contests as long as you satisfy 
each of the respective revised rules for these events.  
The revised rules can be found on the Club's great 
website at http://pgifishingclub.org. 
 
While you're on the computer, why not also post your 
pictures on the Cub's Facebook page so we can all get 
a real time idea of what's biting. 
    
Our February FOM is spotted seatrout.  They're al-
ready in the Harbor in pretty good numbers, and can 
readily be caught on live shrimp or artificial lures like 
soft plastics or hard twitch baits.  Try grass covered 
flats with sandy potholes or near sandbars in 4 to 5 
feet of water if you can't get onto the flats.  Always 
make sure and check the latest applicable regulations 
in effect for where you are fishing and for what you 
are catching, especially if you plan to keep some fish.  
Remember, you can't use a paid guide for any con-
tests except the Ladder of Angling Achievement (LOA) 
Program, and your February FOM entries are due no 
later than March 1. 
 
 A complete listing of FOM species being targeted in 
2014 may also be found on our Web site under the 
FOM Contest Rules. 
  
All current contest results are nicely summarized later 
in this Newsletter, and awards for January will be 
handed out at our next general meeting on February 
11. 
  
We are truly lucky to fish here and enjoy the weather.  
So drop a line in the water and catch some fish for a 
chance to share in the bounty of all that our Club and 
great area has to offer.  Come before 7 pm on Febru-
ary 11 to leave enough time to pick up your raffle and 
50/50 tickets, and to grab a good seat.  Also, don't 
forget to sign up for the March 24 fishing outing if 
you haven't done so already and are interested in 
having fun and winning some prizes.  C U then!  

Fishing Events                               Joe Udwari 
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(Tie) Duane Hilgendorf 

& Joe Maillet,  
2nd Place  

($25 gift certificate), 
19-inch sheepshead 

January,  2014 

Fish of the Month Contest 
Sheepshead 

Congratulations to our winners! 

Fish of the Month 2014 Schedule 

Bob Busler,  
3rd Place  
($15 gift certificate),  
18.5-inch sheepshead 

(Tie) Carl Leicher & Pete McGregor, 1st Place  
($35 gift certificate), 21-inch sheepshead 

Male Anglers Female Anglers 

Karen Udwari,  
1st Place  

($35 gift certificate),  
17.5-inch sheepshead 

Janice Wiscombe,  
3rd Place  

($15 gift certificate),  
15-inch sheepshead 

Darlene Madsen,  
2nd Place  
($25 gift certificate),  
16-inch sheepshead 

January Sheepshead 

February Spotted Seatrout 

March Redfish & Spotted Seatrout 

April Spanish Mackerel 

May Cobia 

June Tarpon 

July Shark 

August Mangrove Snapper 

September Snook 

October Redfish 

November Grouper 

December Black Drum 


